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Dear friends, 

What a glorious, life-affirming and inspirational Easter morning we had! It was truly overwhelming to see, once 

again, a sea of loving faces who were visibly moved and excited to be in your beautiful sanctuary together at last. 

After such a challenging and unpredictable year, it was the perfect time to re-connect and re-commit to a renewed 

church, fellowship, and Beloved Community of Christ followers! You looked radiant and I am happy to let you know 

there were 91 of you gathered in holy anticipation of the Resurrection, on many levels. Thanks to you all for com-

ing, thanks to the Winer family for lending their beautiful voices, and to our incredible music director for his unsur-

passed talent, creativity and devotion. Subsequent Sundays have been wonderful, too, with many of you stepping 

up to leadership and selfless service. 

 

Thanks to the Diaconate for your compassion and cheerful willingness, to Dan Koehne and Nancy Condon for an 

inspiring service on April 18th,  to Carol Whalen for her steady presence and leadership. To all who made the Rum-

mage Sale and Corned Beef and Cabbage dinner so successful, for the loving outreach and pastoral care you have 

given and continue to give. Jim Yesu and others have been enthusiastic supporters of Youth activities, which in-

cludes Dan & Barbara James for opening their home and land for ñFull-moon Bonfire.ò  All you who have recently 

joined and soon will be joining. First Church is a great place to call home. And a great place to make a difference 

with others. 

 

Please make an effort to come to worship regularly. Regular church attendance is a wonderful centering practice for 
your life. Church attendance doesnôt mean you donôt have doubts. It doesnôt mean you love every little thing. It 

doesnôt make you perfect. : ) It certainly doesnôt mean you donôt have a vision for changes in the future. On the 

contrary, church attendance increases your voice in decisions. It deepens your faith and gives you courage for your 

life-journey. It blesses you with a circle of loving support, and it provides focus and purpose for healing this broken 

world. 

 

The world needs the church; not a church that judges and excludes. But a church to soften the worldôs edges, bring 

about justice and mercy, and shine a light into the darkness of meaninglessness and senseless violence. The church 

is a Love Laboratory. Itôs a place to learn to face our own prejudices and blind spots. A place to re-connect with hu-

manity (our own and each otherôs). A place to learn how to forgive and accept forgiveness. A place for new life, 

never forgetting, We are the Easter People, the people who not only bring Good News to the world, but in time and 

with practice, become Good News ourselves. 

 

I look forward to seeing you every week you can make it in the near future. We all want to hear about your lives, 

hopes and dreams, yes even your sorrows, fears and disappointments. This is how a church becomes the real deal, 

a place where people want to come, because they truly know that whoever they are and wherever they are on lifeôs 

journey, they are welcomed with open hearts and minds (and soon, even arms)é 

 

The month of May brings Pentecost (on the 23rd), the birthday of the church. How about we raise the roof with a 

celebration that rivals Easter? This will take a new sort of fresh commitment and possibility. But, hey, I believe in 

God and I believe in YOU!! Donôt forget to wear your fire colors, the main one being redé 

 

Christ Love to all, 

Pastor Julie 

 

P.S. 

If you are unable or not quite ready to attend services at this point, I will bring church to you. Call the office and 
leave a message. Iôll happily visit and bring you prayers, music and communion. Always know that, you are never 
forgotten. Whether you come or not, you are a part of First Church!! 
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Remote Learning Center 

Since November our church has been the location of a 
remote learning center.  Westfield Public Schools has run 
the center and students in grades K - 6 have been in at-
tendance.  Since those students are now fully back in 
school, the center will close on April 30.  While we are 
glad the students are back in school, their presence at 
the church during the week will be missed.   

Here are the words from Susan Dargie, Director of Curric-
ulum and Instruction on the partnership: 

"We are so grateful for the opportunity to utilize First 
Congregational Church as a Remote Learning Center for 
students.  Our Remote Learning Center staff, students, 
and families appreciate the Church community's willing-
ness to develop a partnership.  We are happy to welcome 
our students back to school full time, but at the same 
time, we are saddened by the closure of the RLC.   

It is our hope that this is not the end of collaboration be-
tween the WPS and FCC.  We have district programs that 
may do well to find a home in the Church building and / 
or the adjacent building.  Let's keep the lines of commu-
nication open as we close this school year and plan for 
the next. "  

What a wonderful opportunity to open our church to the 
community, especially during these times. 

Martha Roman 

Youth Retreat  
 
We are planning for the next Youth Retreat.  It will 
mostly likely be in February 2022- overnight Friday and 
Saturday, returning Sunday.  If you, your child, or 
someone you know is interested in participating as an 
attendee or chaperone, please send an e-mail to Jim 
Yesu, Carly James or Kailey Downs to make sure you 
are included on any e-mail announcements. 

Jim - jasyesu@gmail.com 

Carly - carlyhjames@gmail.com 

Kailey - kalexisd@hotmail.com 

Church School Committee   

The committee met on April 14 and discussed Pastor 
Julieôs suggestion of having Summer Sunday School.  
Several of the members volunteered and an e-mail has 
gone out to Church School Families asking for more 
volunteers.  Itôs still not too late to volunteer to help.  
Look for more news in the May Newsletter 

Thanks to Jim Yesu and Dan Koehne another event for 
the youth was scheduled for April 24th ï a Bon Fire at 
Doug and Barbara James.  They will be scheduling 
more events in the upcoming months. 

The search for a new Church School Director contin-
ues.  The committee has asked the Personnel Comm. 
for suggestions as to where to advertise and Julie 
Dimino  will check to see if the UCC has a place where 
this can be listed.  The Committee is also working on 
updating the Job Description. 

We are also looking to recognize the youth that have 
gotten their driverôs license but not been recognized in 
church with a special blessing.  We would like to con-
tinue this tradition.  Also the committee would like to 
know who is graduating from High School.  PLEASE call 
or e-mail me if you have a child that has gotten their 
license or is graduating from high school.  413-562-
2621  dmg1952@comcast.net 

Gail Ives ï Chair of Church School Comm. 

Appreciation Week for Staff at  
Franklin Avenue School 

 
As part of our partnership with Franklin Avenue School, 

we plan to recognize the staff who have worked very 

hard this year to teach the children, feed the hungry 

ones, and keep the building clean and sanitized.  Our 

plan is to bring goodies to the school during their Staff 

Appreciation Week.  I need 8 people to bake 2 dozen of 

their favorite treat -, cookies, brownies, bars ï and bring 

them to the church office on the morning of May 4th.  If 

you are willing to do this, please call or text me.  Deb 

Samwell and I will put together goodie bags and bring 

them to the school.  Thanks in advance.  Darlene Biggs - 

413-531-2546. 

PCRC Report 
 
PCRC has completed the required review of Pastor Julieôs 
three months of shared ministry. 
This review pointed out the impressive service that she 
has provided during these three months. 
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From the Deacons: 

The Deacons enjoyed delivering flowers to those who 
could not make it to church on Easter morning.  It is 
always nice to be able to visit with those members that 
we have not seen in so long.   

Our next commitment will be the Four Score Luncheon 
on May 1st put on annually to honor our members who 
have reached and surpassed the wonderful age of 80.  
Due to circumstances, this yearôs church service and 
luncheon will have a new twist (as we all know, nothing 
is the same right now).  The communion service will 
include those attending receiving communion as they 
leave the sanctuary.  Rather than gathering in the din-
ing room for lunch after the service, as we have in the 
past, each person attending will receive a takeout 
lunch.  To those over 80ôs who could not attend, the 
Deacons will deliver lunches to their door.  This has al-
ways been a well-attended event of our church and we 
are grateful to Cindy LaPlante for her part in designing 
the invitation, receiving the responses and preparing 
the lunch.  I guess we should make her an honorary 
Deacon! 

We extend a special thank you to our Deacon, Dan 
Koehne, and former Deacon, Nancy Condon, for the 
wonderful service on April 18th. 

Please remember if you would like to speak to your 
Deacon or just find out who your Deacon is, just call 
the church office at 568-2833. 
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       Deaconôs Corner  

This is my second year 
being a part of the Di-
aconate. If you look me 
up in the Church tele-
phone directory, you 
will find me listed as 
ñMarguerite Willardò.  
However, my family 
and friends know me as 
ñRitaò and Iôd be 
pleased if you would 
call me by that name.  
I have been a member 
of First Congregational 

Church for nine years and during that time, I have been 
a part of the Membership/Fellowship Committee, a Mem-
ber-at-Large, and a past Co-Chairperson of the Womenôs 
Fellowship Committee for several years.  

Originally born and brought up in Turners Falls, MA., I 
was raised in the Episcopalian faith.  However, after mar-
riage and while raising five children, I became a member 
of the Congregational faith serving in two other churches 
very actively.   

While bringing up my family, I worked in the public 
school system starting out as a substitute cafeteria work-
er and working my way up to Director of Food Services 
for two different school systems.  I served as President of 
the Massachusetts School Food Service Association in 
2002. I am retired now and my family is pretty much 
scattered across the country, although I have a daughter 
who lives here in Westfield and one in Greenfield. My 
three sons live in the south so I rarely have a chance to 
see them.   I have eight grown grandchildren and five 
great grandchildren.   

While at this time I donôt have a lot of hobbies or activi-
ties going on, I do like to go for walks, read, play scrab-
ble and games on the computer.  I am currently a mem-
ber of the Do-Re-Me singing group at the Westfield Sen-
ior Center and thoroughly enjoy entertaining senior citi-
zen groups.  

As a deacon of our church, I hope to get to know more 
of our members better and to be of help to those as they 
need me. If I havenôt met you before, donôt be surprised 
if I walk up and introduce myself one day! 

Search Committee Report ï  

We are Moving Forward! 

We are pleased to let you know that our profile is in its 
final stages. Once these are submitted to the United 
Church of Christ conference, we expect to begin receiv-
ing candidate profiles.  

We have met several times with The Southwick Search 
Committee and are now examining questions we can 
use with ministerial candidates. Our committees will 
interview candidates jointly.  

 

We ask for your continued prayers in this exciting new 
chapter for our church.  

Janet St. Jean, Chair, Search Committee 

   Donôt Forget 

  Sunday, May 23rd is Pentecost Wear Red! 



 

 

Please join us Each Sunday For Worship Service at  9AM Followed by outdoor Coffee Hour. 
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